Capital Expenditures Committee
Meeting Minutes

Monday, December 21, 2015, 6:00 PM
O’Brien Meeting Room, Dedham Town Hall


Members Present: Peter Springer, Michael Podolski, Amy Paxson, Susan Fay and Kevin Hughes

Mr. Springer called the meeting to order at 6:07 PM.
Kevin Hughes introduced himself to the Committee. He explained that John Heffernan had asked him to volunteer to serve on the CEC as the representative from the Finance Committee. His background includes insurance and claims, accounting, and treasury experience. 
Mr. Springer welcomed Mr. Hughes to the CEC, and commented that he will have big shoes to fill replacing Mr. Heffernan. 
Jim Kern, Town Manager, explained that Town Departments had a deadline of last Friday to submit their capital requests to his office. He expects that they will follow a similar format to last year as he believes the process that the CEC followed, especially with the new rating system, was useful. He explained that he can see why the CEC members would have questions as to whether or not the committees work is useful and necessary. Mr. Kern explained that he agrees that if the Finance Committee feels like they still need to work through the details of each request and to hear from each department again prior to taking their votes, then something is not working right.
Mr. Kern explained that he decides what goes on the list of what the Town Manager recommends, and last year he used the CEC’s rating system and prioritization to make his list.  
Mr. Springer commented that he likes this committee, but he is just not sure that the benefit that comes from this committee is worth their time. 
Ms. Paxson commented that she is not saying that there is no use for this committee; she just thinks the process needs to be revisited.
Ms. Fay thinks that they saved the Finance Committee time by prioritizing, rating, and making their recommendations. She agrees that some issues are more political and that is when there seems to be issues with the process. In those special cases it seems to her that people get the most sway from who is the loudest at the meetings. She understands that Town Meeting also votes against Finance Committee recommendations in those situations. 
Mr. Podolski agreed that the main issues are singular. 
Ms. Fay explained her frustration with the meetings following their recommendations having some discussions on projects that are very anecdotal and knee-jerk responses. She explained that in one case, different sides showed up to different meetings and were able to sway judgment. She added that if the Finance Committee is not going to accept that the CEC has done their due diligence, then they are wasting their time.
Mr. Kern commented that it seems to him that if it doesn’t rise to something political then the Finance Committee is perfectly happy taking the CEC’s recommendations. 
Mr. Hughes explained that he was new to the Finance Committee last year, and mostly listened and observed. From his perspective, the CEC did a great job.
Ms. Paxson commented that if the Finance Committee is not going to go with the CEC recommendations, then the CEC is really just in place to do the research, and that is fine is that is what they would like for them to do.
Ms. Paxson expressed concern with the number of times that departments make the same presentation; they present to the CEC, the Town Manager, and the Finance Committee. 
Mr. Kern suggested having a conversation with both committees aimed at improving this process.  
Mr. Podolski commented that the 5 year plan that the CEC requires has revolutionized the process. 
Mr. Podolski mentioned the option of having a Finance Committee with a subcommittee that handles capital. 
Mr. Kern commented that even though the CEC is doing a good job, that doesn’t mean it is necessarily the best way to do it.
Ms. Fay confirmed with Mr. Kern that there would need to be a Town Meeting vote to have the CEC dissolve. 
Ms. Paxson commented that she does not feel the committee needs to go away, she just feels the process may need to be revised.
Ms. Fay asked if they should invite a couple of the Finance Committee members to the January 4th meeting. 
Mr. Springer will reach out to John Heffernan about inviting some Finance Committee Members to the January 4th meeting.  
Mr. Kern commented that the Finance Committee can set up a sub-committee any time it wants if that is what they conclude. They can also take the approach where the CEC simply provides research and ratings to the Finance Committee. 
Ms. Fay asked Mr. Podolski about the relationship between DRAB and the Planning Board, being that DRAB is an advisory board. Mr. Podolski responded that DRAB provides reports to the Planning Board, and in the end the Planning Board has the authority.
Russ Poole commented that he had heard the possibility that this committee would go away and become a three person sub-committee to the Finance Committee. Mr. Poole explained that something would need to be presented to the Bylaw Review Committee to make the CEC go away.  Bylaws need to be re-codified in years ending with 5.
6:57 PM- Mr. Springer asked if anyone had any thoughts about what could be changed on the rating sheet. He mentioned possible adjustments to the ratings for public safety and/or projects expected useful life. 
Ms. Paxson agreed that some of the categories were throwing the scores off depending on the project. 
Ms. Fay commented that perhaps the project’s priority should be set up as a multiplier. 
Ms. Paxson commented that everything seemed to be a maintenance classification. Maybe a priority ranking would be useful.
Ms. Fay and Ms. Paxson agreed that they do like the rating system, and before making improvements to it, they should determine what the Finance Committee wants and needs. 
Russ Poole commented that the Schools have completed their capital budget, and will be providing a very comprehensive priority list for technology and facilities.
Ms. Paxson made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 PM, seconded by Mr. Podolski. UA






